BULLETIN

Issued by the Division of University Relations

Vol. 66, No. 19, Jan. 30, 1990

MINISTERS WEEK OPENS MONDAY

Two seminary professors -- including Toni Craven of Brite -- and a Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) minister will be speakers for TCU Brite Ministers Week Monday through Feb. 8 in the sanctuary of University Christian Church.

Wells Sermons will be delivered at 8 p.m. Feb. 5-7 by Rev. K. David Cole, moderator of the Christian Church in the United States and Canada and the Christian Church of Mid-America. Toni, associate professor of Old Testament at Brite, will present McFadin Lectures at 9 a.m. Feb. 6-8, and Dr. George W. Stroup, professor of theology at Columbia Theological Seminary in Decatur, GA, will be Scott Lecturer at 11 a.m. on those days.

Cole, grandson of a pioneer Christian Church preacher, completed undergraduate studies at the College of the Scriptures of Municipal College at Louisville with special studies at Winston-Salem Teacher's College in North Carolina. He attended graduate school at Brite and at Lincoln Bible Seminary in Illinois. He has pastored churches in North Carolina, Texas and Oklahoma, has headed special ministries in the Southwest region of the Christian Church as well as directing urban ministries for the Dallas Area Association of Christian Churches.

For 15 years pastor of Swope Parkway United Christian Church of Kansas City, MO, Cole is a board member of the National Benevolent Association and of Foxwood Springs Living Center. He has chaired the church's general nominating committee and has been active on the board of the Kansas City Mayor's Committee on Hunger. His Wells Sermons will be "Through this Portal," "The Contemporary Revelation" and "In Community, In Institution."

"Ancient Israel Manual of Prayer," "Anger and Happiness" and "Language for the Divine" will be topics of Toni, a member of the Brite faculty since 1980. She graduated from the University of Maryland, earned the master's degree cum laude from Andover Newton Theological School and the Ph.D. from Vanderbilt, then taught at Marquette University in Milwaukee before coming to Brite.

She has written four books, "Artistry and Faith in the Book of Judith," "Ezekiel and Daniel," "Harper's Bible Pronunciation Guide" (co-authored with Andrew Dearman and William O. Walker) and the forthcoming "Spirituality in the Book of Psalms."

(continued)

MINISTERS WEEK (continued)

Toni, who has received the Burlington Northern Foundation Faculty Achievement Award here, chaired Southwest Regional Concerns on Women's Studies in Religion from 1985 to 1988. She is a member of Catholic Biblical Association; Society of Biblical Literature, which she has served as president of its Southwest region; and Southwest Council on the Study of Religion, of which she has been director and vice president.

Stroup, a former faculty member at University of the South, Princeton Theological Seminary and Austin Presbyterian Theological Seminary, joined the Columbia seminary faculty in 1986. A graduate of Rice, he holds two degrees from Yale as well as the M.A. and Ph.D. from Vanderbilt. He is an ordained minister of the United Presbyterian Church in the USA and a member of its Council on Theology and Culture, Select Committee in a Brief Confession of Faith and Committee on Christian Responsibility in a War-Oriented Society.

Author of two books, "The Promise of Narrative Theology: Recovering the Gospel in the Church" and "Jesus Christ for Today," Stroup has been editor-at-large of The Presbyterian Outlook and serves on the editorial board of Homiletic. His Scott Lectures will deal with "Why We Need the Jesus of the Gospels," "The Narrative Identity of Jesus Christ" and "Incarnation and Salvation Again."

*** *** ***

TWO ON-CAMPUS RECEPTIONS SET

Two "TCU Today" programs will be held on campus next week for Fort Worth-area high school students and their parents. The Feb. 6 and Feb. 8 receptions and information programs will begin at 7:30 p.m. in the Student Center ballroom.

Vice Chancellor Bill Koehler will be master of ceremonies for Tuesday's program, and political scientist Jim Riddlesperger will be the faculty speaker. Student speaker will be Jeff Layne, senior finance major from Fort Worth who is a Trinity Valley alumnus. Deans and admission counselors will participate in events both evenings. Student greeters for the initial program will include Paul San Miguel, Bryan Cannon, Nancy Hopkins, Jennifer Dolt and Fort Worth residents Joel Hudson, Tish Coleman and Jennifer Martin.

Master of ceremonies Feb. 8 will be Jim Atwood, interim dean of admissions, and geologist Nowell Donovan will be faculty speaker. Junior biology major Karen Casper of El Paso will be the student speaker. In addition to deans and admissions counselors, student participants will be Fort Worth-area residents Kaushika Kansara, Lauri Lawrence and Todd Royal along with Jackie Green, Julie Wells, Jennifer Scott, Ralph Belk, Keith Louden, Mike Jamieson and Miles Dierks.

Due by Feb. 2, reservations for the complimentary events can be made by calling Ext. 7490, according to Lesley Ellertson, coordinator of this year's series of programs across the country.

FORMER JOINT CHIEFS CHAIRMAN TO SPEAK

Adm. William J. Crowe Jr., former chairman of the United States Joint Chiefs of Staff, will speak on campus March 6. The public event, fourth in the Distinguished Speakers Forum sponsored by Team Bank in cooperation with TCU and the Fort Worth Star-Telegram, will begin at 7:30 p.m. in Ed Landreth Auditorium. "America and the World: Personal Thoughts on Foreign Relations and Defense Issues" will be his topic.

Tickets, priced at \$15 each excepting a limited number at \$25 each for a reserved section, must be ordered from Team Bank, Attention Distinguished Speaker Forum, Box 2050, Fort Worth 76113.

Adm. Crowe was described by Senator Sam Nunn as "the right man at the right time in the right job" when confirmed as the nation's 11th chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff. In that position until last September, he conceived the idea of the 1986 raid on Libya, directed the forcedown of the Egyptian airliner carrying Abu Abbas in the aftermath of the Achille Lauro hijacking and told the world about the shootdown of the Iranian airbus.

In an effort to reduce tensions with the Soviet Union, Adm. Crowe established a personal relationship with his counterpart and invited the Soviet military leader for a week-long visit to America, a "first" in postwar history. In 1989 the admiral made a reciprocal visit to the Soviet Union, where he was given access to areas never before seen by a high-ranking American.

During his four years as this nation's senior ranking officer and principal military adviser to Presidents Ronald Reagan and George Bush, Adm. Crowe was an insider on such critical issues as terrorism, arms control, U.S./Soviet relations, the Persian Gulf, Latin America and Star Wars.

Adm. Crowe's 43-year career took him to every part of the world. He was an aide to President Dwight Eisenhower, commanded the U.S./Middle East force in the Persian Gulf and was NATO commander in Southern Europe. His command of all U.S. forces in the Pacific was the largest American command in the world, covering more than 100 million square miles. In this role, he was the first official to call for an end to U.S. aid to Ferdinand Marcos. Cited by President Bush for his "poise and professionalism in times of crisis," Adm. Crowe has been described as "the best strategic thinker the military has produced since Gen. George C. Marshall."

His speaking ability, called a "cross between Will Rogers and Gen. Marshall," combines far-reaching insights and a down-to-earth sense of humor. He has been a regular guest on such television shows as "Meet the Press," "Face the Nation" and "Good Morning America." He was profiled by Mike Wallace for "60 Minutes" and made a guest appearance on NBC's "Cheers."

Distinguished by his commitment to education, Adm. Crowe attended the University of Oklahoma before entering the U.S. Naval Academy. While on active duty, he earned a master's degree in education at Stanford University and master's and Ph.D. degrees in politics from Princeton. He is credited with revamping curricula at the military academies and senior war colleges to reflect the real problems of maintaining peace.

of el ge

ent

ion

ty

est

een

on he

ed

ts

he

C.

ea nd

s Ytl md

PAPERS HELP 'FEED' THE HUNGRY

Feeding the hungry, both locally and internationally, is the result of the sale of papers collected at the Paper Hut, located west of the radio/TV tower on the stadium parking lot at the corner of West Cantey and Stadium Drive. Currently concerned citizens, including faculty and staff members, are contributing approximately 12,000 pounds of paper every three weeks. The accumulation is sold for recycling.

"Precious trees can be saved through this effort, too," according to Dean Libby Proffer, one of the leaders in the effort.

The request is that papers--not magazines or telephone books--be placed in paper bags--not plastic ones--and taken to the hut.

Persons with questions should call Libby at Ext. 7855 or John Butler, Ext. 7830.

*** *** ***

ATTENTION DISORDER IS SEMINAR THEME

Diagnosis and medication for children and adults with attention deficit disorder (ADD) will be the focus of a Feb. 9-10 seminar sponsored by the Child Study Center and Starpoint School.

Dr. Paul H. Wender, director of psychiatric research at the University of Utah School of Medicine, will be the speaker. The popular lecturer is author of such well-known books as "The Hyperactive Child: A Handbook for Parents" and "Mind, Mood and Medicine: A Guide to the New Biopsychiatry."

Also author of "The Hyperactive Child, Adolescent and Adult: Attention Deficit Disorder Through the Lifespan," Dr. Wender will examine ADD from the aspects of proper diagnosis and its impact on the individual throughout the lifespan. Current trends and practices regarding medication therapy also will be discussed.

Planned for professionals in the field of ADD, the seven-hour seminar will be conducted in two sessions. The Feb. 9 program, set for 1-5 p.m. at the Child Study Center, will focus on ADD in children. Adults with ADD will be the topic for the 9 a.m. to noon program Feb. 10 in Lecture Hall 1 of TCU's Sid W. Richardson Building.

A "parents only" seminar is planned from 7 to 9 p.m. Feb. 9. Registration fee for the program, also in TCU's Lecture Hall 1, will be \$5 per participant.

Due by tomorrow (Wednesday), the \$45-per-person registrations for the two-part workshop as well as the \$5 reservations for the parents' program should be sent to the Child Study Center, 1300 W. Lancaster, Fort Worth 76102. Checks should be made payable to the center.

TCU HIGHLIGHTS AFRICAN-AMERICAN HISTORY

Appearances by a United States congressman, a dance troupe and gospel choirs as well as a review of black history will be featured in February as the University celebrates African-American History Month.

Rep. Walter Fauntroy, the Washington, DC, non-voting delegate to the U.S. House of Representatives who chairs the board of the Southern Christian Leadership Conference, will speak at 7:30 p.m. Feb. 23 in Ed Landreth Auditorium. The second-ranking member of the House Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs Committee, Fauntroy lectures nationally on urban issues as well as on the impact of foreign investors on U.S. business.

The everyday lives of black people will be the theme of a Feb. 8 performance by the Dallas Black Dance Theatre, a 10-member group which is the only predominantly black professional dance company within a five-state radius of Texas. The Feb. 8 performance at 7 p.m. in Ed Landreth Auditorium will include modern dance as well as spiritual, jazz and ballet numbers. The Dallas Black Dance Theatre performance is made possible by a grant from the Bass Foundation through the Arts Council of Fort Worth and Tarrant County to TCU with support from New Works Project.

The Word of Truth gospel choir will join choirs from area churches for a Delta Sigma Theta-sponsored Gospel Fest Feb. 18 at 6:30 p.m. in Moudy Building 141 N, and Alpha Kappa Alpha will present a "Tribute to Black History" at 7 p.m. Feb. 20 in Student Center ballroom.

*** *** ***

ALLEN WILL SING MONDAY

Mezzo-soprano Sheila Allen will headline a TCU Music Series recital Monday of songs by composers ranging from Bach to Bartok. She will be accompanied by pianist David Yeomans, assisted by Gary Whitman, oboe d'amore, and Harriet Risk Woldt, violoncello. The recital will begin at 8 p.m. in Ed Landreth Auditorium.

In addition to songs from two Bach cantatas, she will sing Robert Schumann's Liederkreis, Opus 39, composed in 1840, known as Schumann's "Song Year" and the year he married his beloved Clara Wieck. Also on the program will be "Safe in Their Alabaster Chambers," songs for voice and electronic tape composed by Daniel Pinkham to poems by Emily Dickinson; three songs by Claude Debussy; and "Village Scenes" by Bela Bartok.

*** *** ***

BAND CAROLERS RAISE \$350

The popular Christmas caroling by band fraternity and sorority members during study days in December not only earned TV attention from Channel 5 but also brought in \$350 to be used in bidding to host the 1991 district convention of the two groups, Kappa Kappa Psi and Tau Beta Sigma. TCU students will submit their bid at the 1990 convention in early April at Texas Tech. The district includes more than 50 colleges and universities from Texas, New Mexico, Oklahoma, Arkansas and Louisiana.

the ower ive. are

Dean

in

Ext.

cit

Jtah of and

cit ects an. be

be ild the

fee

art be cks

TCU IN THE NEWS

GENE ALPERT (political science) appeared on both 6 and 10 p.m. news broadcasts Dec. 6 on Channel 5. He was commenting on Republican gubernatorial candidate Tom Luce's declaration that his stand on abortion was pro-choice.

The danger of chlordane in the Trinity River was the subject of an interview with LEO NEWLAND (environmental science) that aired Jan. 8 on Channel 8.

The new link of TCU with Ben Hogan via the Colonial Charities Inc. scholarship was noted in the January issue of North Texas Golfer. Quoted in the announcement of the \$100,000 gift for Frog golf was Athletic Director FRANK WINDEGGER. Frank was interviewed by KXAS-TV Jan. 9 and quoted in the Star-Telegram Jan. 10 regarding NCAA rule changes made during the group's early-January meeting in Dallas. He was interviewed earlier by Channel 8.

"Outlook for the 1990s" was the headline for the Jan. 4 issue of the Meridian Tribune that carried a major portion of the "educated predictions" by TCU faculty members listed in the News Service booklet entitled "Into the 1990s."

"Making designs on the businesswoman" was the headline Jan. 17 for the Dallas Morning News feature on alumna and designer <u>SUSAN APPLE</u> whose fashions are handled by such Dallas specialty stores as Pappagallo, Culwell & Son, BT & Co. and Harold's. She has been designing professinally since graduating in 1983. The story was complemented by a color photo.

"Pacesetters" is the designation the Star-Telegram has given to 28 persons selected because they "share a common trait: They've made a difference." Announced in the Jan. 14 issue in a lengthy feature entitled "Setting the Pace," the list includes ANDY FORT (religion-studies), who was cited for "taking a leading role against hunger, both locally and around the world."

"Carving a niche with Indian art" was the headline for Jon McConal's Jan. 16 Star-Telegram column about <u>HOYT GIBSON</u> (retired, business) and his carving of kachina dolls. His work is "strictly as a hobby," he told the reporter.

The ancient herb known as Goldenseal, touted as a "magic potion," was the subject of a Star-Telegram feature Jan. 19. <u>BARBARA BROWN HERMAN</u> (alcohol/drug education program) noted that students have said "it's a way to mask drug use if you have to go through drug testing." Also quoted in the article was <u>ROB ADAMS</u> former offensive guard for the Frogs.

The Jan. 23 issue of the Star-Telegram's Class Acts quoted <u>PUNCH SHAW</u> (radio-TV-film) on hints for using a video camera, particularly how to avoid boring pictures.

MORE TOU IN THE NEWS

While trying to publicize the upcoming third TCU Festival of Yucatecan and Mayan Culture in March, DON FRISCHMANN (modern languages) has received international recognition of his own. In two recent issues of the Sunday cultural supplement of Novedades de Yucatan, Merida's most respected daily newspaper, Don and the festival have been covered extensively.

A color photograph of CHANCELLOR BILL TUCKER, Don and other dignitaries taken at last year's event highlighted an article that included an essay by one of Don's students, LISA CRUSE. Carlos Villanueva, director of Merida's Center for Mayan Area Studies and a long-time participant in TCU events, summarized the festival's many activities. Don also was interviewed for the following week's cultural supplement about his research into theatre of Yucatan and the Mayans, this time photographed with DEAN MIKE MCCRACKEN. Continuing his Mexican media blitz, Don appeared on Bariedades, a Merida television talk show as well as being interviewed for an article about this year's festival, which will have nightly TV coverage on the city's Channel 13 news.

*** *** ***

BARTZEN TO BE HONORED FEB. 12

Accomplishments as the men's tennis coach are the basis for Coach Tut Bartzen being honored Feb. 12 at the 25th anniversary banquet of the Dallas All Sports Association. He has been chosen as recipient of the organization's Table of Champions Award for 1989. In notifying Tut of the honor in recognition of the Frog team winning the Southwest Conference tennis championship, DASA president Barbara Camp called attention to his accomplishments and the distinction brought to him and the University.

Nolan Ryan will receive the association's prestigious Field Scovell Award at the black-tie event at the Hyatt Regency Hotel in Dallas. Other awards will be presented to Eugene Lockhart, Ruben Sierra, Brad Davis, Jim Sundberg and George Bush Jr.

*** *** ***

TGIF FEATURES MAGIC, COMEDY ACT

Magical illusions as well as comedy will come to TCU when Brad Montgomery appears in the Student Center lounge Friday. Billed as "confounding, baffling, hey-do-that-again magic," his act will be a TGIF event sponsored by the Programming Council. The noon performance is free.

*** *** ***

AFROTC NAMES GIBSON TOP NCO IN REGION

Chosen as the best non-commissioned staff officer on campuses in an area that reaches from Texas to Canada, Master Sgt. Bob Gibson has been named Senior NCO of the Quarter for the Central Region of Air Force ROTC. Bob's selection for leadership, self-improvement, performance of duty and civic involvement qualifies him for consideration for the national senior NCO of the quarter.

ALUMNUS WILL SPEAK AT DALLAS EVENT

Frank L. Branson, 1967 graduate who heads a personal injury trial firm in Dallas, will speak Thursday for the TCU Dallas Breakfast Series. Sponsored by the TCU Dallas Association, the program for Dallas-area friends and alumni will be held at the Park Cities Club at 7:30 a.m.

Branson, president of the Southern Trial Lawyers Association, has been engaged in the field of personal injury liability for the last 20 years. Listed in the 1987 and 1989-90 issues of "The Best Lawyers in America," he also was included in Forbes Magazine's Oct. 16, 1989, article entitled "The Honey Pot."

Past president of the Dallas Association of Trial Lawyers and the Dallas chapter of the American Board of Trial Advocates, Branson formerly was dean of the American Trial Lawyers College of Medical Malpractice and chairs the TATL's medical malpractice committee. He is active in the International Academy of Trial Lawyers.

Branson is a graduate of Southern Methodist University's law school and holds the Master of Law in Legal Medicine degree.

*** *** ***

NOTES ON FOLKS

<u>DAVID POLK</u> who has served as Harold Glen Brown associate professor of pastoral ministry at Brite since 1983, has been named book editor for the Christian Board of Publication Press, the publishing house of the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ). He will teach at Brite through the spring semester.

Mesquite sophomore <u>LAUREL PITMAN</u> was in the spotlight recently as third runner-up in the 1990 Miss Fort Worth Scholarship Pageant.

ALEXANDRA KUREPA (mathematics) has been a visiting mathematician at UNESCO's Institute for Theoretical Physics in Trieste, Italy, in December and January. There she received news that the mathematics textbook she co-authored, "Matematica 2," has been published in an Italian translation by Edit, Nov. 1989.

On Jan. 1 <u>NELL ROBINSON</u> (nutrition and dietetics) assumed the position of president of the Senior Citizen Services of Greater Tarrant County Inc. She described the new position as coming "full circle," noting that it was 20 years ago that she wrote a thesis paper on a diet and excercise program for women over 50.

KEITH ODOM (English) has been elected president of the College English Association for 1990-91, with his term beginning in April. He has been first vice president of CEA. Keith read a paper on "Nature Memories" to the Nonfiction: Nature Writing session of the Modern Language Association of America meeting in late December in Washington.

An article by <u>JOE LAW</u> (English/Writing Center) entitled "Meyerbeer's Variations on a Theme by Laurence Sterne; or, Why a Goat?" appears in the most recent issue of The Opera Journal.

MORE NOTES ON FOLKS

CYNTHIA FOLIO (music) will have the chance to hear several of her works premiered this spring. "Sun Dagger," written while she was a resident at the Yaddo artist colony, will be performed by the Fort Worth Chamber Orchestra at a March 13 subscription concert in Ed Landreth Auditorium. Cynthia and Larry Thompson, formerly an adjunct clarinet teacher here, played her "Developing Hues," also written at Yaddo, in a Texas Composers Forum concert organized by GERALD GABEL (music) for First Night. "Developing Hues," accepted for publication by Seesaw Music Publishers, also was performed last night (Monday) at Dallas Public Library by the Dallas Opera Orchestra.

Cynthia will take part in a Symposium for New Band Music Feb. 15-18 in Roanoke, VA, conducting her wind ensemble composition "Timepieces" and participating in panel discussions. "Timepieces," which recently was played at a district band festival in Pennsylvania, also will be performed at Ithaca College Feb. 26. Two Folio compositions for flute, "Sketches" and "One for Four," will be on the program March 11 at a concert of works by Eastman alumni. An article by Cynthia, "A Performance analysis of Berio's Sequenza for Flute," will appear in the summer 1990 issue of the Flutist Quarterly.

GENE BORING and NADIA LAHUTSKY both of religion-studies, were in Venice Dec. 6-13 participating in the Disciples of Christ/Roman Catholic International Commission for Dialogue. They represent the Disciples on the 16-member international commission, which meets annually. Theme of the December discussion was "the involvement of the whole church in handing on the apostolic tradition."

In their "agreed account" of the meeting, the members affirmed that "these deep-rooted instincts of and for faith in the life of the individual and of the whole community are constitutive of the life of the Church, for they enable the Church to recognize and embrace the tradition that comes from the apostles."

Gene also took part in three units of the annual meeting of the Society of Biblical Literature meeting in Anaheim, CA, in late November. He presented papers at two sessions and was on a panel discussing "Jesus and the End of the World" for the Historical Jesus section.

An article entitled "The Knowledge Hypermap: An Alternative to Hypertext" by SHERRIE REYNOLDS (curriculum and instruction) and DON DANSEREAU (psychology) was accepted for publication in the international journal Computers & Education.

BILL BEEZLEY (Penrose professor) was elected to the general committee of the Conference on Latin American History of the American History Association. He will serve a two-year term.

Someone on campus is walking around minus his beige London Fog coat, but <u>CURT WILSON</u> (music) is willing to swap. After lunch at the Faculty Center Jan. 16, Curt picked up a beige coat he thought was his own. When he looked more closely, he realized it is a London Fog (Curt's isn't) and was purchased at the Notre Dame bookstore (Curt's wasn't). Curt can be reached at the band office, Ext. 7640, for trading purposes.

MORE NOTES ON FOLKS

JOHN WORTHAM (retired, economics) is one of six persons newly named to the board of the Tarrant County Mental Health-Mental Retardation Services. He has served on the boards of the Texas Alliance for the Mentally Ill, Tarrant Alliance for the Mentally Ill and Wesley Foundation.

Band director <u>BOB BLANTON</u> conducted the Hurst-Euless-Bedford All-City Honors Band in rehearsals and a concert Jan. 5-6, then traveled to Houston Jan. 12-13 to lead the Texas Music Educators Region IX Symphonic Band, made up of outstanding high school musicians from the North Houston area. Bob was clinician/conductor for the Catholic Bandmasters Association North Texas All-Region Band in Dallas Jan. 19-20. He will present an in-service workshop Friday for Fort Worth ISD junior and senior high school band directors.

Known for his work with Chinese herbs, MANNY REINECKE (chemistry, Health Professions Advisory Committee) described the nature and purpose of medicinal plant research at TCU for a recent gathering of the Fort Worth Herb Society. BILL WATSON and DAVID MINTER (chemistry), visiting professor YONG-HUA SHU and graduate students MARCUS OBENG and XIAOMING ZHOU led herb society members on a tour of laboratories and explained the functions of various instruments. Participants also were treated to an exhibition of Chinese herbs. Chemistry Club guides included STEPHANIE BOADE, MARC QUINN, JERI SIAS and AMY WOODWARD.

*** *** ***

KANSAS CITY GROUP TO HEAR TUCKER

Chancellor Bill Tucker will speak tomorrow (Wednesday) in Kansas City at a dinner for TCU alumni and friends. The reception-dinner will begin at 6 p.m. at the Hyatt Crown Center Hotel in Kansas City, according to William B. Hunt, president of the sponsoring TCU Kansas City Association.

*** *** ***

FRATERNITY NAMED TOP CHAPTER IN NATION

TCU's 10-member Kappa Alpha Psi fraternity has proven that quality, not quantity, is what counts. The group was named national chapter of the year at the fraternity's Grand Chapter meeting in Los Angeles in December. The award is given to chapters which show "excellence in planning, programming and promoting the high ideals of the Founders."

"I think we got the award because of our involvement in philanthropy," said Ralph Belk, polemarch (president) of TCU's chapter. Working with Fort Worth's Panthers Boys' Club was the group's major service project last year. "We do activities with them and tutor," Belk said, "but mostly we're there to be role models and show them that, even though they may be black or poor, they can still achieve in school and in all aspects of life."

In addition to working with the Panthers, chapter members were volunteers at Webber's Nursing Home in east Fort Worth and have prepared food for the Presbyterian Night Shelter several times.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

- Jan. 30 --Lecture by artist Dalton Maroney, whose boat-like work is exhibited in the area south of Ed Landreth Hall, Brown-Lupton Student Center ballroom, 7:30 p.m., followed by a reception.
 --TCU Washington interns reception, Brown-Lupton Student Center Woodson Room, 7:30 p.m. The 1989 interns will be honored, and 1990 interns will be introduced.
- Jan. 31 -- University chapel, Robert Carr Chapel, noon.
- Feb. 1 -- Faculty Senate, Sid Richardson boardroom, 3:30 p.m.
- Feb. 3 --Basketball, TCU vs. SMU, Daniel-Meyer Coliseum, women at 5 p.m., men at 7:30 p.m.
- Feb. 4 --Bao Dao, a company of Chinese acrobats, dancers, musicians and magicians, performing in Ed Landreth Auditorium, 2 p.m. Tickets, \$3 with TCU ID, may be purchased at Student Center information desk. Call Ext. 7927 for information.
- Feb. 5 --TCU Brite Ministers Week, through Feb. 8.
 --TCU Music Series vocal recital by soprano Sheila Allen, Ed
 Landreth Auditorium, 8 p.m.

CLASSIFIED

FOR SALE: Stereo with two Fischer 100-watt speakers, dual cassette deck, tuner, amplifier, turntable and rack. \$175. Call Curt Wilson at Ext. 7640 or 294-2578.

FOR SALE: Beautiful bird cage, stand and lots of equipment for canary or finches. \$50. Call 738-4065.

*** *** ***

OFFICIAL ABSENCES

Jan. 24, 1990

Students listed below must make up any class assignments that were missed. It is the responsibility of the student to arrange with his/her professor for the make-up. If you have any questions, call 921-7855.

Men's tennis team members who left campus at 10:30 a.m., Jan. 23, and missed all classes on Jan. 24, 25, and 26 to participate in the Adidas Intercollegiate Classic at Palm Springs:

Bujan, Anthony Ruette, Luis Stolle, Sandon Ronan, Gerard